
 

SEPTEMBER 19, 2022 COUNCIL MEETING 

 

City Council met in public session on September 19, 2022.  Here are the highlights. 

 

Council meeting minutes were approved for the August 1, 2022 regular session, work session & 

executive session, August 15, 2022 work session & executive session and September 12, 2022 

work session and executive session. 

 

STATUS REPORTS 

➢ Proclamation recognizing September as “National Library Card Month” – Mayor Duncan 

read a proclamation recognizing September as National Library Card Month.     

 

VISITORS  

➢ Big Brothers Big Sisters of Miami Valley, Chris Mackey: Mr. Mackey with Big Brothers 

Big Sisters of Miami Valley discussed how the community can get involved with Big 

Brothers Big Sisters of Miami Valley.  

➢ 2022 July and August Beautification Award Winners:  Mayor Bill Duncan recognized the 

2022 July and August Beautification Award winners. 
 

LEGISLATION 

Oakwood City Council approved the following legislation: 

➢ A Resolution to approve existing Property Tax Amounts and Rates. 

➢ An Ordinance to appropriate $120,000 for engineering services on the Traffic Signal 

System Evaluation and Master Plan project. 

➢ A Resolution authorizing Collective Bargaining Agreements with PSOs and Lieutenants. 

➢ A Resolution authorizing a Collective Bargaining Agreement with the Public Safety 

Dispatchers. 

 

STAFF REPORT  

Public Works Update:  Mr. Doug Spitler, Engineering and Public Works Director, updated 

Council on various Public Works projects and operations. 

 

CITY MANAGER’S REPORT 

In City Manager Norbert Klopsch’s absence, Ms. Carol Collins. Leisure Services Director, 

thanked Mr. Spitler and the Public Works Department for the fine services they provide to the 

Oakwood community.   

 

COUNCIL COMMENTS  

➢ Vice Mayor Steve Byington shared that the annual shred event is scheduled from 8 – 11 

a.m. on  Saturday, September 24, at the Public Works Center.   

➢ Mayor Bill Duncan recognized Code Enforcement Officer Ethan Kroger for his service to 

the Oakwood community.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m. 


